

Village of Pigeon News

29 South Main Street, P.O Box 379
Pigeon, Michigan 48755
www.pigeonmichigan.com
email-villageofpigeon@gmail.com

Hall (989) 453-2733 • Fax (989) 453-3000 • Police (989) 453-3001 • DPW After Hours Emergency (989) 453-3473

Volume 11, Issue 1 February 2018

Village Officials

Michael LePage, President (2020) Dale Collison, Trustee (2018) Michael Wehner, Trustee (2020) Robert Chandonnet, Trustee (2020) Kent Shetler, Trustee (2018) Matthew Esch, Trustee (2018) Marc Hill, Trustee (2020)

Village Hours

Hall: 9am – 4pm DPW: 7 am –3:30pm Monday through Friday unless otherwise posted.

Village Council Meetings

Third Monday of every month at 7pm at the village hall.

Holiday Closings

Good Friday, Fri. March 30th at 11am

Water and Sewer Rates

\$15.28 per 1,000 gal. Water \$22.92 Water Ready-to-Serve Fee \$7.45 per 1,000 gal. Sewer \$11.18 Sewer Ready-to-Serve Fee

Trash Collection

Every Wednesday unless a holiday falls on Mon., Tues. or Wed. then pickup will be on Thursday that week. Rate: \$14.47 per month. Large items please call Emterra at 1-877-609-6753

Utility Bill Due Dates

Utility Bills issued <u>February 1, 2018</u> are due <u>February 20, 2018</u>. Late charges will be applied to any bill not paid by the due date.

Internet Bill Pay

Go to the village website and on the left hand side of the Home Page click on "Pay Utility Bill Online".

Police Reminders, No parking on village streets between 2am and 6am. Violators will be ticketed.

Run Water Continue

Please continue running one cold water tap at no bigger than a pencil lead size stream. The village will contact you via the Phone Tree for updates. Please remember that you only need to run one cold water tap at no bigger than a pencil lead size stream.

Water/Sewer Run Credit

On January 6, 2018 residents were notified by the Village Phone Tree to run one cold water tap at no bigger than a pencil lead size stream. The reason is to help protect the village water mains and residential service lines from freezing up. Running one cold water tap at no bigger than a pencil lead size stream has a consumption of about 48 gallon per day. Since the Village is still under a run water advisory credits will be applied to the April 1, 2018 Village Utility Billing. Please remember that you only need to run one cold water tap at no bigger than a pencil lead size stream. You will be notified via the Village Phone Tree when it is safe to stop running water. Thank you for your cooperation.

Brush Pick-up

Brush pick-up will resume the last Thursday in April, weather permitting. If you have branches you can take them to the DPW garage at 70 N. Main St. Please do not set them out in the street, it creates a hazard for everyone.

MISS DIG

If you are doing any work in your yard and need utilities located please call 1-800-482-7171 or 811

Snow Removal

To make the job of snow removal, go as smoothly as possible, please do not put your trash in the street and if possible, please wait to set your trash out until after the plows have passed. If you have a portable basketball hoop out by the street, please move it back so the plows do not hit them.

Pigeon VFW Hall Rentals

Please call the Village Hall at 989-453-2733

Dear Residents,

Winter is in full swing, and it certainly has been a strange one so far. Thank you for your cooperation in keeping cars off the streets during snow removal days. Chief Wissner reports very few problems with vehicles on the streets. Thank you also for running your water taps during this very cold weather. Warm weather can drive the frost down further, so don't assume the crisis is over. Hopefully we will be able to turn them off soon. We will adjust bills accordingly, please read our explanation of that process. If you are not receiving any kind of communication from the Village Office, by phone call, phone text, or email, please contact the Village Office at 453-2733. We have over 85% of our residents signed up to be notified. The walking path is now fully lit, and cleared of snow for winter walking. Hopefully the worst of winter is behind us, but we all know how February and March can be. Hopefully only 6 more weeks until spring!! Mike LePage, Village President